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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

ESP Registration, 4th Floor

505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298

December 16, 2008
TO REGISTERED ELECTRIC SERVICE PROVIDERS Serving Residential and Small Commercial Customers:

Re:  STANDARD SERVICE PLANS With Section 394.5 STATEMENTS FILING

        AND ESP SECURITY DEPOSIT

The next filing date for your Standard Service Plan [SSP] is January 2, 2009.  You are also required to increase the amount of your financial guarantee bond or cash security deposit according to the number of customers reported on your Standard Service Plans (SSP).

You are receiving this reminder, because our records show that you serve residential and/or small commercial accounts.  If you serve no residential accounts and all your small commercial accounts are served under contracts with large customers, then notify ESP Registration of such by letter or return electronic mail.   

The security deposit requirement, adopted by the Commission in Decision (D.) 99-05-034, Ordering Paragraph 7.b(1), calls for scaling the amount of the security deposit to the number of residential and small commercial customers served by the ESP.  The deposit shall increase in accordance with the schedule that follows:

Number of Customers                               Security Deposit Amount

            1-250                                                        $25,000

            251-500                                                    $50,000

            501-1000                                                  $75,000

            1001+                                                       $100,000
As an ESP, you are responsible for the accuracy of the number of customers reported in the SSP and for supplying the required deposit amount.  Failure to comply with the Commission’s ESP security deposit requirement and all other filings could lead to suspension or revocation of your ESP registration.  Suspended ESPs “must within 48 hours cease serving existing residential and small commercial customers and all other operations relating to the offering of electric service in California to these customer classes, including, but not limited to marketing, advertising, and solicitation of new customers.” (D. 98-03-072 at p. 46 and D. 99-05-034 at p. 19). 

If you have any questions, please call Zaida Amaya at 916-324-8684 or email at esp_registration@cpuc.ca.gov.
